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Mr. David Harris 
Philips 66 
3900 Kilroy Airport Way, Suite 210 
Long Beach, CA 90806 

RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
CLAIM NO. 7014 2870 0001 4537 6845 

TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS 
- FORMER LA TERMINALS FACILITY, 560 PIER A PLACE, WILMINGTON, CALIFORNIA 
(ORDER NO. R4-2014-0187, FILE NO. 14-054, SERIES NO. 014, Cl NO. 10060, GLOBAL ID 
WDR1 00017609) 

Dear Mr. Harris: 

On August 21 , 2014, the California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region 
(Regional Board) enrolled you under General Waste Discharge Requirements (General WDRs) 
Order No. R4-2007-0019 with a Monitoring and Reporting Program (MRP) Cl No. 10060 for the 
injection of emulsified vegetable oil (Newman Zone) for groundwater remediation of 
halogenated volatile organic compounds (HVOCs) at the subject site. 

On November 13, 2014, Mr. William Glenn, on behalf of Trihydro Corporation requested 
modification of the monitoring well list prescribed in the MRP Cl No. 10060 to include well L-4 
and well L-11 instead of well L-2 and well L-3 because wells L-2 and L-3 have a measurable 
thickness of light non-aqueous phase liquid (LNAPL) and cannot be used for monitoring 
purposes. 

Upon the revision of the MRP, the Regional Board determined that the discharges met the 
conditions specified in General WDRs Order No. R4-2014-0187, General Waste Discharge 
Requirements for In-Situ Groundwater Remediation and Groundwater Re-Injection, adopted by 
this Regional Board on September 11, 2014. 

On December 31, 2014, the Regional Board enrolled you under General WDRs Order No. R4-
2014-0187 with a revised MRP Cl No. 10060 for groundwater monitoring of the injection site. 

In a letter June 30, 2015, you notified the Regional Board that you ceased injection of emulsified 
vegetable oil at the Former LA Terminals Facility was completed in October 2014, and 
requested termination of the WDR. All the monitoring events required in the MRP were 
completed; and no additional injections will be performed at the subject site. 

Since the Former LA Terminals Facility has no plan to inject emulsified vegetable oil in the 
future, the coverage for the subject facil ity under Regional Board Order No. R4-2014-0187 is 
hereby terminated, with the exception of enforcement under the terms of the permit. However, a 
new WDR permit will be required when the remediation activity is resumed in the future. 
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Mr. David Harris - 2- December 2, 2015 
Former LA Terminals Facility 

If you have any questions, please contact the Project Manager, Ms. Mercedes Merino at (213) 
620-6156 (Mercedes.Merino@waterboards.ca.gov), or the Chief of Groundwater Permitting 
Unit, Dr. Eric Wu at (213) 576-6683 (Eric.Wu@waterboards.ca.gov). 

Sincerely, 

~..( U~ 
Samuel Unger, PE 
Executive Officer 

cc (via email): Mr. Kenneth Ragland, Port of Los Angeles 
Ms. Shirin Sadrpour, Port of Los Angeles 
Mr. William Glenn, Jr., Trihydro Corporation 
Mr. Randy Zambardo, LA Terminals 
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